1986 02 21

CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

PARKS & RECREATION COMMITTEE

A meeting of the Parks & Recreation Committee was held in the
Council Chambers on Wednesday, February 12th, 1986, at 3:45 p.m.

In attendance were Alderman George Laking and Alderman Mike
Farnworth,

Also in attendance was K. Janna Taylor, Parks & Recrea®ion
Director.

co RMATION OF MINUTES

That the minutes of the meeting of the Parks & Recreation
Committee held on Wednesday, February 5th, 1986, be taken as read
and adopted,

Item No, 1 Marble under Statue at Terry Fox Library

The Committee discussed the attached memorandum
from the Parks Superintendent and did not agree
that we should etch the polished marble. Other
alternatives will be investiga’ed.

Recommendation
That the report be received.

CARRIED
Item No, 2 Performing Rights Qrganigzation of Canada

It was brought to the attention of the Committee
that the Performing Rights Organization of Canada
Limited is permitted to collect fees under a
tariff for music that is played in our facilities
whether there is a dance or not. In the past, the
Parks & Recreation Department has paid a licence
fee for music performed during publiec skating
sessions. There was much discussion by comnittee
members on this particular item,
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Item No., 3

Item No, 4

Recomme ation:

1. That the licence fee be charged directly fto
the organization.

2. That information letters be sent to the
various user groups indicating the licence

charge.
CARRIED

This particular item will be taken to Committee of
Council for further discussion as there are
various other pieces of information which will be
brought forth at that time.

Expo Logo

Janna went over the proposed location for the Expo
lJogo, one being on the one side of Shaughnessy
Street, by the Kentucky Chicken, and the other by
the Chevron Station. One will say "Welcome Expo
186% and the other side will say "Port Coquit-
lam®", The Parks Department is presently in the
design stages for this particular flower bed and
it is intended that the flower bed will be planted
with colourful flowers of that particular season.
The supplies &end labour will amount to $2,500, It
was suggested also that this particular flower bed
will be kept until 1988 and would be most suitable
for Port Coquitlam's 75th birthday. The details
of the competition are attached.

Recommendationg

That the City of Port Coquitl:m enter the Exro
Logo Contest sponsored by the "reater Vancouver
Regional District.

CARRIED
Maintenance of School All-Weather Field

The attached memorandum from Bram Hoogendoorn was
discussed by the Committee. It was generally

agreed that the department should not get further
involved in school fields. Presently the City is
spending more money on school fields that we are
receiving in return from the School Board.
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Regomgegggtiog:

That we not do anything with the all-weather field
on Central Park School and that a suitable letter
be sent to Minor Soccer,

CARRIED
¥Westminster Credit Union

It was brought to the attention of the Committee
that the Westminster Credit Union isg sponsoring a
residential flower garden corntest fop Expo *86,
The Committee felt this was a very good idea.

Recommendation;

That the residents of Port Coquitlam be encouraged
to enter the contest,

CARRIED
ADJOURNMENT :

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

Sy () Tk,

G. Laking, Chairpén Jé&;é Taylor, Sedretary
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Bram' Hoogendoorn

Marble under statue Terry Fox

date: January.EO, 19848

At our meeting with Mike Thompson, our City broker, we discussed the
bad situation that ' exists around the statue. :
This black marble becomes quite slippery when wet , but with frost the

situation becomes very dangerous:” ) .
I feel we should;gqﬁafter the designer, or architect 4and make him
grind out grmoveg*‘n.a'patterh, which eleviate the problem.

If the grooves are'made deep enough they could alse ~irain off some of
the water that lies around. :

Any change something like that could be done, as it is every vear a

repeating problemn. -
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Greater Vancouver Regional District

4330 Mingsway, Bumsby, British Columbia, Canads VSH 4G6 Telephone (604) 432-6200

November 27,.1985

Mayor L. M. Traboulay
and Members of Port Coqguitlam Council
‘The Corporation of the City of Port Coqui. tlam

2272 McAllister Avenue
pPort Coguitlam, B.C.
V3C 2Aa8

Dear Mayor Traboulay:

At 1ts September meeting the CGreater Vancouver Regional District Board
of Directors unanimously approved a motion that member nunicipalities parti-
cjpate in a floral or garden display in 1986, to celebrate and promote Expo.

A committee composed of Mr. Jim Slater, Deputy parks Superintendent,
North vancouver District; Mr. Ted Rathony-Reusz, parks Director, Port Mocdy;
Mr. Dave Mitchell, Registrar, B. C. Society of Lardscape Architects and myself
met recently to consider guidelines for the competition. The principal recom-

mendation was that they be as flexible as possible.

These are the guidelines:
- .The competition is among municipalities, the theme is Expo.
- There are two categories:
ed for viewing by pedestrians.

1. pedestrian - displays design
They may be located at the munici

park. .
2. vehicular - displays designed for viewing by vehicular
traffic. Logical locations would be on major streets, at
entrances to the municipality.
- Displays may be of a temporary Or permanent nature.
- There is no regulation as to the actual size or extent of the display,
but the size and resources of the municipality will be a considera-

tion in judging.

- Municipalities may enter grojects they were planning for 1986, whether
or not this competitiori'was held. However, it is hoped the competi-
tion will encourage them to do something special to promote the Expo
spirit. .

- One entry per municipality.

The display should be in’ place for the duration of Expo, though it may

be changed from time to time.
Displays should be in place on May 2, 1986, opening day for Expo.

ppointed to adjudicate the entries ard a
rded to the winner and runner-up.

pal hall or in a public

A panel of judges will be a
rropny or other suitable prize awa




Mayor L. M. Traboulay -2 - November 27, 1985

and Members of Port Coquitlam Council

How will the entries be judged? That will be up to the judges, but
factors such as originality, drama, action, night effects and color will

certainly be considered.

The judges will visit the displays on several occasions. Winners will
likely be announced in August,

We are hoping that all municipalities in Greater Vancouver will partici-
pate in this event. It is an opportunity to provide a colorful attraction in
our communities and at the same time promote Expo.

We would appreciate knowing as soon as possible if your municipality
plans to participate in the event.

I1f you have any questions regarding the competition please don't hesitate
Lo call.,

Yours truly,

Bud Elsie
Co-ordinator, Information Services

BE/bm
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MEMD [ bo Janma Tavlor

maintenance of wohool aill s aibhior wococer fireldg

[T ible

date: January s 1288

from : Bram Hooagandoor

In reply to vour letter d.d November 21, 198y | would propose that
with the approval of our committee we approach the Schoolboard for
their agreement
that we obtain maintenance rights to the allweatheor tield,at Cemtral
school . including cost sharing funds as worked out per aareemant .

With this field which supposaed to be a bare all weathier field , we
like to experiment, that is : Overseed and fertilize, hkeep it cut as
other fields, so if it hasg to be used in fall, weeds are not knee

high. This is the main propleem with the fields of the schoolboard: no
money to drag them, nao money to cut the weeds ete.

I¥ we could have this field for a number of FEErs we could propably
Prove that with proper maint TANCE & tield badly avergrown does not

have to be a burdern but rather a pleasure to own and plav oo

Also I would like to bring it to vour attention again that upkeap on
schoolfields have risen beyond the cost we recouperate from the board
«Which cut us out of another few thousands dollars in 198%.




¢ PORT COQUITLAM MINOR SOCCER ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 224
PORT COQUITLAM, B.C.
vV3C 3VY35

October 23rd 1985.

Attention : K. Janna Taylor.

City of Port Coquitlam,
Parks & Rec. Dept.,
2257 Leigh Bquare,

Port Coquitlam, B.C.
V3C 388,

Dear Janna,
On behalf of the Fort Coquitlam Minor Soccer Club
we would like to make a request regarding ‘upgrading of the

all weather fields.

Last weekend the grass fields were closed down due to
poor weather conditions, and unfortunately, the all weather
fields are in such un-plazyvable conditions that most of our games

had to be cancelled.

Therefore, we are requesting that some maintenance bve
3y,

given to the all weather fields, so that we may help ycu with

the up keep of the grass fields.

Hoping that you can accomedate us, I remain,

Yours truly,

, ! .
[ {_’.'
. Mullen, President.
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:' Westx;rrinster
Crédit Union

Where the mioney you work for
works for you

February 6, 1986

Expo 86 Committee of
The City of Port Coquitlam
City Hall

. 2272 McAliister Avenue

! Port Coquitlam, B.C.

' V3C 2A7

o
¥

Dear Expo 86 Committee:

As a major sponsor of the United Nations Pavilion at Expo 86,
Westminster Credit Union is sponsoring a Residential Flower

Garden contest.

: The contest will be open to all residents of Port Coquitlam,
Coquitlam and Port Moody. , v

‘‘‘‘ - Judging will be based on the residential flower garden with the
best Expo Design, and Westminster Credit Union will provide the

following prizes:

: Ist Prize:; $500.00 Savings Account
- 2nd Prize: $250.00 Savings Account
' 3rd Prize: $100.00 Savings Account

: Entry forms will be available at Westminster Credit Union branches
: in Port Coquitlam (2233 McAllister Avenue), Coquitlam (1101 Austin
{ . Avenue), Port Moody (3137 St. Johns Street) and the respective

city halls.

Contest rules will follow.

Yours t ‘ 1 C0Qyy;

| ours truly, Km\ (.OOU/).(

; WESTMINSTER CREDIT UNION G % ”

=l .
= FeB - 71986 .
: Cheryl Louie
. Marketing i)
¥} - 4
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S0 120 Sinth Street, New Westrminster, B.C. V3L 382 Telephone (G04) 525-7384.



